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March 27, 2020 
 
Mr. Kelly Mendenhall 
Dominion Energy Utah 
P.O. Box 45360 
Salt Lake City, UT 84145-0360 
 
 
Re: Advice No. 20-02 in Docket No. 19-057-02: Application of Dominion Energy Utah to 

Increase Distribution Rates and Charges and Make Tariff Modifications 
 
Dear Mr. Mendenhall: 

 The Public Service Commission (PSC) reviewed the March 24, 2020 filing by Dominion 
Energy Utah (DEU) proposing a change to Section 2.05 of its Utah Natural Gas Tariff PSCU 500 
(“Tariff”), previously approved by the PSC on March 17, 2020. To be consistent with the PSC’s 
February 25, 2020 Report and Order (“2020 Order”) in this docket, the filing proposes to amend 
DEU’s current use of a 30-year time period used to calculate the Cycle Degree Day to a 20-year 
span. DEU states it discussed this matter with the Division of Public Utilities (DPU) and that the 
DPU supports the proposed Tariff revision.  

 Based on the PSC’s review of the March 24 filing, given DEU’s proposed revision is 
consistent with the PSC’s 2020 Order, and provided DEU’s representation that the DPU supports 
this change, DEU’s proposed modifications to Tariff Section 2.05 are approved as filed, effective 
March 1, 2020. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#312857 


